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April 2, 2015

ViA U.S. Mail

Attorney General Joseph Foster
Office of the Attorney General
33 Capitol Street

Concord, NH 03301

Re: Data Incident Notification

Dear Attorney General Foster:

I am writing on behalf of Equifax to inform you of a data incident that affects New
Hampshire residents. We will send the attached sample notification letter to the affected
residents by the end of this week.

On March 15, 2015, Equifax learned that certain information may have been
inadvertently sent to incorrect individuals as a result of a technical error that occurred during a
software change. Upon learning of the incident, Equifax immediately began investigating.
Subsequently, Equifax determined that some personally identifiable information of one (1) New
Hampshire resident may have been inadvertently sent to incorrect individuals. In many
instances, senmsitive credit file information, including social security numbers and account
numbers, are truncated or masked.

Equifax is continuing to investigate this incident but has no evidence of any criminal
wrongdoing. Since discovering the inadvertent disclosure, Equifax has addressed the technical
error.

Equifax has taken several steps to collect the inadvertently mailed information. Equifax
has attempted to call each of the individuals who received the personally identifiable information
of the affected New Hampshire resident in an effort to retrieve the inadvertently mailed
information. Equifax has alerted the state Attorney General of each state where individuals who
inadvertently received personally identifiable information of others reside.

As an additional protection, Equifax is offering a free one-year subscription to Equifax
ID Patrol identity theft protection product. This product will provide individuals with
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Sincerely,















